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about it, and after taking a shower, she went downstairs. 

Seeing that the servants were about to prepare dinner, Nicole smiled and said to Gloria, 
’Mom, let’s eat out tonight.” 

Gloria, who was shocked, went on to ask, “Why?” 

Nicole’s gaze turned to Sean who was sitting directly across. “Because I’ve earned a 
huge amount of money today. I’ll treat everyone.” 

Sean immediately understood what Nicole had meant, to which he placed his notebook 
down and replied, “Are you referring to…Howdy Corporation’s ten million dollars?” 

“Bingo!” Nicole smiled. “You’re a smart cookie.” 

Sean did not foresee that Nicole would successfully scam Howdy Corporation of their 
money in such a short span of time. 

“Ten million?” Gloria asked. 

She did not have the slightest idea about anything that had transpired in the company, 
and she did not know what kind of company Howdy Corporation was either. But when 
she heard the words, ‘ten million dollars’, she was shocked. 

“Nicole…you were the one who got it?” 

‘She is still a high-schooler. How did she earn such a huge sum?’ Gloria wondered. 

With just a small thing, she had already procured ten million dollars. 

In return, Nicole smiled. “Yeah, I’ve received some tasks from my work as a hacker. I 
did think that I had earned a fortune. Anyway, let’s go. I’d like to reward my brothers, 
and at the same time, relief Spencer and Samuel of their shock.” 

Gloria became excited at once. “Being a hacker could actually earn you so much 
money…” 

She knew that Nicole had added a firewall for the company, but she definitely did not 
expect Nicole to be this smart and earn them so much money. 

“If that’s the case, we really should celebrate! I’ll go ahead and ask Steve as well as 
Stanley,” Gloria said as she headed upstairs to find the boys. 



Meanwhile, Sean remained and stared at Nicole in admiration. “Nicole, you really do live 
up to your own words.” 

“It would be a waste not to receive that which is god sent,” Nicole smiled slyly. 

Then, Sean asked. “Aren’t you scared that they would cause a scene when they realize 
how useless that information is?” 

In a playful tone, she replied, “Honestly? I’d be more worried if they don’t come and find 
me.” 

Upon hearing that, Sean became annoyed that his own sister would be so daring. 
“That’s true. If he finds you and realizes that you are the God that he has been praying 
to, he’ll definitely fall apart.” 

Nicole then flashed Sean another playful smile. “Of course.” 

After half an hour, the Riddle family appeared at San Joto’s most extravagant 
restaurant. They had booked the VIP private room and were already prepared to feast. 

Although Spencer and Samuel were still in a daze, they definitely felt better at being 
able to dine in. 

After everyone had taken their seats, they began to make their orders. 

Daniel, on the other hand, was looking at Nicole. He was riding in the same car with 
Sean on the way there, so he had heard about it. 

“Howdy reacting so quickly is something that I did not anticipate. They actually paid you 
really soon,” he commented. 

Nicole smiled. “Yeah, I did not see that coming either.” 

‘They did not even bother to check if those items were usable. Honestly, I can’t tell if 
they were too confident with themselves, or if were they counting on this God they have 
been praying to,’ she thought. 

But just as Nicole was about to order something, a commotion manifested just outside 
of the door. 

“Sir, you can’t go in! This room is already occupied!” the server said. 

“I want to see who the person who had taken my private room is! Get off!” The man 
pushed the door aggressively, and barged in. 



Steve and Sean felt that the voice sounded familiar. They turned around to get a good 
look, and unexpectedly, it was Mr. Howde of the Howdy Corporation. 

‘W-what a small world, really.’ 
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expected was to meet the Riddles here. 

He took a glance, and it seemed to him that the entire unit was there for a family dinner. 

When he remembered that the Riddle family’s data was in his hands, he knew he would 
soon dredge some dark secrets up that would send them into bankruptcy. As of now, 
they were still in the mood to gather for a family dinner leisurely. It was a scene that Mr. 
Howde was happy to witness. 

“I was still wondering who it would be, and it turns out to be Mr. Daniel and Miss Nicole. 
From the looks of it, you’re having a family dinner?” Mr. 

Howde looked at them weirdly. 

At that moment, Colton appeared from behind. 

Mr. Howde had initially wanted to treat his hacker to a meal, as he had successfully 
completed their mission. But when Mr. Howde arrived, he noticed that his usual room 
had been given to other people about five minutes ago. As such, Mr. Howde had rushed 
over to see who was occupying it. 

Unexpectedly, it was Daniel and his family! 

Watching the entire family which had caused his own to suffer a reputational disaster 
gathering together for dinner made Colton furious. 

But, the moment he saw Nicole, he was frightened. Thus, all he could do was stand 
behind Mr. Howde, waiting and observing. 

Still, they managed to convince themselves that they had, in their possession, dirt 
against the Riddle family. Due to this, there was no reason for the two to be scared of 
them, or so they thought. 

With this in mind, Colton straightened his body. 

As Steve watched Mr. Howde strutting into the room arrogantly, he was filled with 
disgust. 



His words were brimming with impatience as well. “Mr. Howde, are you blind? You’ve 
seen what you wanted to see already. Aren’t you going to leave?” 

Mr. Howde became really unhappy at that moment. He used to be terrified of the 
brothers, but now, he seemed to have found a new sense of confidence to stand 
against them. 

“Mr. Steve, you really have a bad temper. Do you really think that I won’t dare to do 
anything to you because you have something on me?” 

After finishing his sentence, Mr. Howde’s eyes darkened. “From today onwards, all of 
you should be wary of me!” 

Sean became dumbfounded when he saw how arrogant and vain Mr. Howde was. 

Nonetheless, he snorted and pretended to play along, “Oh? What do you mean by that? 
Why should we be wary of you?” 

Looking at how curious Sean was, Mr. Howde cackled. “Hah! You really thought that 
we’d just roll over and take it lying down after you’ve hired a hacker to break into our 
accounts? Let me tell you, it’s not just your company’s accounts. Your company’s core 
documents are all in my hands now!” 

Mr. Howde was so proud that his eyes had reddened. Nicole looked at him and thought 
he resembled a clown. 

Samuel and Spencer were disgusted as they looked at Mr. Howde, and could not resist 
themselves from mocking him coldly. “Are you drunk?” 

“I think it looks more like he’s daydreaming.” 

They all knew that Nicole had just installed a firewall to the company’s system today, 
and they were confident in Nicole’s capabilities. As such, it made little sense as to how 
this man could steal their company’s important documents. 

“You don’t believe me?” While speaking, Mr. Howde whipped his phone out and opened 
a file for Sean to see. “Look! Are these your company’s accounts?” 

He had opened two documents and saved it in his phone in case he needed it. 

Mr. Howde was sure that when Sean and the rest saw it, they would be scared to death. 

However, Sean proceeded to grab the phone calmly and peruse the contents. 

Then, he played along and feigned surprise. “H-how did you get this?” 



Seeing that Sean was frowning, Mr. Howde really thought that he had scared Sean, and 
therefore, he replied, “Haha! You did not see this coming, did you? I’ve contacted the 
world’s best hacker on the Hunters! Lucifer! He had hacked into your company’s 
system! Now, I have a copy of all of your company’s documents!” 

Once Mr. Howde had announced that, everyone became shocked. 

Gloria, Samuel and Spencer were not informed about it, and thus, they seemed 
nervous. 

But after they saw how confident and calm Daniel, Sean and Steve were, they roughly 
guessed that things were not as serious as they seemed. 
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was going on. ‘What is going on? Why does Daniel and Nicole seem to be so calm? It’s 
as if…they knew what was coming.’ “It must have been no easy feat. No wonder our 
company’s server got invaded earlier this morning. So, it was you who did it.” Sean 
looked at Mr. Howde grimly while his hands were still on the phone. 

When Mr. Howde heard that they had faced a breach this morning, he became even 
smugger about it. “That’s right, it was me! Now, my company has a copy of all of your 
vital information! Sean, Steve, I’ll just lay it out right here, and right now, even though 
you’ve won the bidding last time. If you’d like to keep the business for the Riddle 
Corporation running, you better back out and return the project to us!” 

They did not expect Mr. Howde to fantasize about getting the project back for himself. 

Hearing this, Steve could not help but laugh. “Fools show up every year, but as of this 
year, we seem to be getting a lot of them. Mr. Howde? Do you actually think you have 
what it takes to threaten the Riddle Corporation? I suggest you return home and reflect 
on yourself!’ 

Mr. Howde’s face turned dark, “How dare you pick a fight with me? You better be 
careful. I’ll send your accounts to the tax bureau tomorrow!” 

Spencer and Samuel instantly panicked upon hearing that. 

At that point, Sean was already too tired to continue playing along with Mr. Howde, and 
so, he smirked. “Mr. Howde, you’re really an interesting person. You’re actually 
interested in accounts done by an intern.” ’What are you talking about?” Mr. Howde was 
stunned, as he seemingly had not caught what Sean was talking about. 

However, Colton had already sensed that something was off. 



Sean’s expression turned icy as he continued, “Take a look at the account statement 
you showed me. Has it been stamped by the company’s law accountant? That is just a 
practice statement done by an intern who is learning how to manage the accounts. All 
the numbers have been filled in randomly. Can’t you tell?’ ’What? How is that possible?” 
Mr. Howde was shocked. 

He quickly zoomed into the picture on his phone, and sure enough, there was no stamp 
on it! 

‘But, how is that possible?’ 

If it was something that the world’s best hacker had dredged up, it should be the most 
useful one! However, Mr. Howde had gone through everything and these two 
documents were indeed the most detailed ones. Therefore, it made little sense as to 
why they were not stamped. 

’It does not matter whether it’s possible or not. What matters the most is that there isn’t 
any stamp on it. Even if you manage to send it to any of the relevant authorities, we 
could claim that you’ve forged these.” 

Sean playfully got up and looked at Mr. Howde, thinking that the expression on Mr. 
Howde’s face seemed musing that day. 

’You!” Mr. Howde was so angry that he was rendered speechless. 

Knowing that he might have been fooled, Mr. Howde quickly went through the other 
documents. However, none of them were stamped either. 

It was at that moment that he knew that he had been fooled! 

’D*mn it! I was fooled!’ Mr. Howde turned around and looked at Colton. ’ That hacker 
gave me useless information!” ‘How could it be? How about your money?” Colton asked 
in utter surprise. Indeed, the price to hire hackers was not cheap, and yet, he had 
received a bunch of garbage. That was unfair! 

Nicole had never expected to witness Mr. Howde and Colton’s interesting expressions 
with her own eyes. 

’The money, I’ve already transferred it an hour ago…” Mr. Howde’s face turned pale. 

He never thought that he would meet a scammer on an international hackers’ platform. 
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He did not expect Mr. Howde, who was a calculative person, to fall into such a trap. The 
cherry on top was, he had actually transferred the money immediately. 

Witnessing this, the Riddle family could not help but laugh, with Spencer and Samuel 
doing so hysterically. 

“With this level of IQ, you dream of competing with us? I guess the actual problem is not 
the company’s performance, but your brain!” “That’s right!* 

Being ridiculed by the Riddle family’s boys, Mr. Howde panicked and yelled, “Who are 
you talking about?” 

And just after he had uttered the last word, he wanted to grab Samuel. 

However, Samuel managed to send Mr. Howde away with a shove. 

“You want to lay your hands on me? Do you think you could fight me? You old man!” 
Samuel coldly shook his wrist. 

Although he was not as much of a fighter as Nicole, he was still capable enough to 
teach this old man a lesson. 

Then, Spencer stood up, and Stanley followed suit. 

Seeing that Daniel had so many sons, Mr. Howde knew that he was no match forthem 
and gritted his teeth out of hatred. 

Colton noticed the situation and quickly pulled Mr. Howde away. “Mr. 

Howde, this is an emergency. It’s best for you to contact the hacker and retrieve the 
money that you’ve been scammed!” 

Mr. Howde came back to his senses, and with a look of annoyance on his face, he said, 
“Right, this whole thing was caused by the hacker! I must get back my money! 
Otherwise, I’ll expose her on the Hunter!” “What a naive man. Do you really think that 
people will buy into your crap just because of a few words?” Nicole abruptly asked. 

Mr. Howde was stunned. He looked back and stared at Nicole who had remained silent 
the whole time. 

At that moment, he could tell that she was mocking him through her frosty gaze. “It’s 
none of your business! You’re just a child. Shut up!” 

He did not care if Nicole was the successor of the Fire Crest. All Mr. 

Howde wanted was to kill each and every single member of the Riddle family. 



“Of course it is her business.” Sean looked at Mr. Howde playfully, secretly rearing to 
know what Mr. Howde’s reaction would be when he discovered Nicole’s actual identity. 

Mr. Howde was dumbfounded by that statement. “What are you talking about?” 

Then, he snapped back to reality. “Is it possible that you’ve bribed the hacker?” ‘It must 
be. Otherwise, why would the famous hacker on the Hunter scam us without caring 
about his own reputation?’ he thought. 

As Nicole saw how riled up Mr. Howde was, her laugh became even more diabolical. 
“We did not spend a single penny.” 

When Mr. Howde heard it, he became even more furious. “How is that possible? That 
hacker had charged me ten million dollars!” 

Hearing the word ‘ten million’, Gloria froze for a moment, after which she turned to 
Nicole and said, “Nicole, you mentioned that you received a hacking task and earned 
ten million bucks. Is it…?” 

Sean did not expect the bomb which he had wanted to drop to be revealed by Gloria 
first. 

At that moment, all eyes were on Nicole… 

Samuel and Spencer were surprised too. “Huh? Nicole, you said that you’ve earned a 
huge sum of money and wanted to treat us to a meal. That money, was Mr. Howde’s?” 
‘D*mn! This is interesting!’ 

The one that had been scammed was standing right in front of them, watching the 
scammer use his money to have a lavish meal! 

At this rate, Mr. Howde was left completely speechless. 

Colton was also shocked. “Wh-What is going on?” 

Even Steve, who was in the blur, could tell what was going on. 

He then revealed the truth with a wicked smile on his face. “Don’t you understand? The 
hacker which Mr. Howde had hired is right in our midst!” 

While speaking, Steve looked at Nicole. 

At that moment, everyone had a definitive answer in their heart. 
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Spencer exclaimed, gawking at Nicole. 

And he was true, for the whole thing was utterly absurd. They were dining on money 
stolen from the very people who had now walked right into their trap, only to be 
humiliated. When Mr. Howde finally realized the truth, his face turned a sickly shade of 
green. 

‘No way! I hired the Hunters, the best freaking hackers in the world! How could it be 
her?” Mr. Howde asked himself, unable to believe that this young girl could be the 
legendary hacker he was after. 

Nicole saw his disbelief and decided to drop the act. “Mr. Howde, you wired me ten 
million this afternoon. Want me to recite your account number for you?” 

At this juncture, Mr. Howde and Colton could not deny it any longer-she even knew Mr. 
Howde’s account number, and thus, she had to be the real deal. 

‘You! You scam artist! Give me back my money!” Mr. Howde roared, charging at Nicole. 

However, it was then that Samuel and Spencer, like two bouncers, blocked his path. 
The two hulking, five foot ten men completely dwarfed Mr. Howde, who could barely 
even see Nicole now. 

Furious, he stomped his foot. ‘Move! Give me my money back or I’ll expose you all and 
call the police!” 

Nicole could not help but laugh at Mr. Howde’s naive and empty threat.’ You hired a 
hacker to break into someone’s system and you’re going to call the police? Really? If 
anything, they’ll arrest you for stealing corporate secrets.” 

Mr. Howde blanched, realizing his mistake. 

Nonetheless, even though calling the police was not an option, he still threatened. 
“Don’t think I can’t take you down, girl! I’ll ruin your reputation as the number one 
hacker!” 

Nicole scoffed. “The job you posted online was to get data from the Riddle Corporation’s 
computers. I did that for you. The job’s done, and there’s nothing wrong with it. If you 
expose me, everyone will see Howdy Corporation as the bad guys, and no one will work 
for you ever again.” 

She secretly hoped he would expose her. All her fellow hackers would unite against Mr. 
Howde, refusing to take his jobs, and the world would be a better place without his dirty 
tactics when it came to stealing secrets. 



‘You! You!” 

Mr. Howde had never been cornered like this before. As both of his options were 
exhausted, blood rushed to his head in an instant. His eyes rolled back, and that was 
when he passed out cold. 

“Mr. Howde!” Colton gasped, catching the unconscious man. 

Mr. Howde had finally blacked out. 

Outnumbered and outwitted, Colton had no choice but to call for help.’ Hey, what are 
you waiting for? Help me carry him out!” 

The servers finally rushed over, stumbling over themselves as they carried Mr. Howde 
away. 

Colton, feeling embarrassed, straightened his clothes and tried to save whatever dignity 
he had left as he shot Daniel a glance. “Miss Riddle, you’re good. You win this round.” 

In response, Stanley coldly said, “Drop the ’round.’ When you win, you win.” 

Choked, Colton could not utter a word. He turned on his heel, huffed, and stormed off. 

Finally, with the unwelcome guests gone, the group burst into laughter. 

Steve could not help but say, “Haha! That Mr. Howde always loved playing games and 
bossing people around. Never thought he’d be so humiliated by Nicole that he’d pass 
out.” “I didn’t expect it either. He’s so weak.’ Sean smirked with satisfaction. 

Nicole looked at Sean. “You’re getting devious, purposely revealing my identity just to 
rile him up.” 

Sean grinned mischievously. ”0f course. Seeing his face when he found out who you 
were was just too satisfying.” 
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Howde’s hands, and were always avoiding confrontations with him. But after this 
incident, Howde would likely think twice before messing with the Riddles again. 

Noticing Sean and Steve’s excitement, Daniel could not help but join in. ’ Now that 
we’ve crippled Colton’s right-hand man, Howdy Corporation is in for a world of pain. I 
bet Colton must have been working behind Mr. 



Howde’s back. I do think that Mr. Howde won’t be keen on working with Colton once he 
comes to his senses.” 

Hearing this, Stanley breathed a sigh of relief. “Without Mr. Howde, other companies 
working with Fisher Group will think twice before taking on Riddle Corporation. This is a 
huge win for us.” 

Samuel and Spencer, pumped up, praised Nicole. “Nicole, you’re incredible! 

‘ “Who would’ve thought the money you treated us with came from scamming Mr. 
Howde?” 

Steve raised an eyebrow. “Hey, wrong choice of words! Scamming? Nicole worked for 
it, didn’t she? He wanted everything, but he never specifically asked for negative info on 
the Riddle family. So, Nicole didn’t break the contract. Mr. Howde was just schmuck. 
Anyway, enough of that. Let’s order our meal! I’m going all out tonight!” 

Indeed, they should enjoy as much as they could on their enemy’s dime. 

“Me too!” Spencer chimed in, as he and Samuel began browsing the menu. 

Nicole smiled and told her family members, “Go ahead, everyone. Enjoy a hearty meal 
tonight.” “Absolutely!” Steve laughed. 

The family then proceeded to order their food in high spirits. Soon, Mrs. 

Wallace Sr. and Tia, who had stepped out earlier, returned to the restaurant, and the 
room became even merrier as they all enjoyed their meal together. 

Over at Damien’s home, an eerie silence hung heavily in the air. Miley was sitting 
beside him, too scared to even breathe. Damien was staring at the TV screen, trembling 
with rage as he saw the news of Miley suing the Holder Entertainment’s production 
crew. 

“Honey, say something. Don’t make yourself sick with anger,” Miley urged. 

In a flash, Damien’s fury erupted, and he hurled his glass across the room, shattering it 
into pieces upon impact. “What do you want me to say? Are you out of your mind? As if 
I’m not struggling enough already, you’ve gone ahead and made me an enemy!” ‘This 
foolish woman has sued the Holder Entertainment for a petty sum, stirring up a storm in 
the process. My position in the company has plummeted, and I’ve already lost more 
than half of my clients. Now, she has the nerve to antagonize the Holder family, whose 
connections still includes a few of my remaining clients. Is she trying to destroy me?’ he 
seethed. 



“I… I didn’t mean to make us enemies. It’s Chloe. She needs the money for her 
treatment. Our finances are tight, and I was just trying to stand up for her,” Miley 
explained. 

“Stand up for what? I have very few clients left, and if they find out that I’m at odds with 
the Holder family, do you think they’ll continue working with me? You… you’re 
unbelievably stupid!” Damien bellowed, unable to believe this. 

Without the support of the Rogers family, Miley was nothing but a clueless woman. 

Hurt by Damien’s harsh words, Miley was no longer able to hold her tears back. “I didn’t 
know about the company’s situation, and I didn’t know it would turn out like this. How 
could you say such things to me? I was just trying to help Chloe.” “Chloe, Chloe… 
Haven’t I told you I wouldn’t abandon her? Why do you have to meddle in that which 
you shouldn’t? I’ve already been arranging for treatment with the best doctors! What 
more do you want?” Damien clenched his fists, struggling to control his temper, fearing 
he’d lose it and slap Miley across the face. 
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doctor, Miley felt a hint of gratitude. 

She knew he would not abandon Chloe. “Is there really a doctor who can cure Chloe, 
given the condition she is in?” 

Damien took a deep breath and said, “Of course there is. I’ve heard of a renowned 
doctor, James Dade, who has cured patients with severe paralysis. Chloe has only just 
been paralyzed as of recent, so there might be hope. And at this crucial moment, you’re 
stirring the pot for me!” 

He had been swamped with work every single day, and not only could Miley not help, 
she had also added to the chaos, driving him up the wall. 

“How was I supposed to know you were looking for a doctor? But this famous doctor, 
I’ve heard he’s elusive and not many can find him. It’s better for us to just get the 
money.” 

What Miley said was true, for their dividends had dwindled significantly, and they had to 
consider Chloe’s ongoing treatment expenses on top of that. 

“What do you know? James Dade has an apprentice who is said to reside in our 
country. As long as we get to find her, there’s hope. Stop messing around. At this critical 
moment, we can’t afford to offend anyone. 

Tomorrow, you’ll withdraw from the lawsuit. Do you understand?” Damien said. 



He knew the background of the Holder family, something which Miley was clueless 
about. If the Holder family managed to dredge his dark secrets up, he might not be able 
to stand his ground in San Joto ever again. 

“I…” Miley paused, not ready to give up. 

Damien glared at her fiercely. “If you don’t come to your senses, I’ll cut ties with you. 
You don’t know the true nature of the Holder family. Don’t create another mess for me 
to deal with.” 

Miley shrank back, suddenly understanding Damien’s point: the Holder family was 
probably more complicated than she had thought. 

“I understand. I’ll withdraw the lawsuit tomorrow.” 

She had no choice but to agree. Without the Rogers family to rely on, she would be 
finished if she angered him enough to divorce her. 

Only then did Damien breathe a sigh of relief. 

Miley noticed Damien’s mood improving and quickly made him a cup of tea. “Honey, 
can you really find the famous doctor or his apprentice to get Chloe cured?” 

Chloe was her only daughter, her pride and joy, and she could not bear to see her 
suffer. 

“I’ve gotten some leads. I heard James Dade’s apprentice used to live in Great Oak, but 
had moved to San Joto later on. It’ll take a few days to find out exactly where she is.” 
Damien suppressed his anger, took a sip of tea, and felt a little better. 

“Great Oak?” Miley hesitated, feeling a sense of familiarity. “Why does this place sound 
so familiar?” 

She thought it was unlikely she had ever been to such a small village, and that she must 
be overthinking it. 

Damien did not give it much thought either and just said, “In the current situation, laying 
low is our biggest priority. Besides, Everett has been hospitalized as well. He’s our kid 
too, so keep an eye on him. Don’t focus all your attention on Chloe.” 

Miley was taken aback. “Everett’s hospitalized? When did that happen?” 

Damien could not help but be frustrated by Miley’s lack of concern for Everett. She had 
been a star when she was young and had focused all her attention on Chloe. 



“Go ask Everett yourself. I’ve realized now that having a son is more important. We’ve 
been focusing on the wrong person. From now on, treat Everett well. He’s our hope for 
the future,” he demanded. 
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instant. She had not been involved in her son’s life and did not know him well, and had 
always created a distance between them. 

But with Damien’s words and Chloe’s situation, she realized someone had to take care 
of them when they grew old. “I understand. I’ll be kinder to Everett.” 

It was only after she had spoken that Damien was satisfied. He then proceeded to give 
her a few more instructions before heading upstairs. 

Miley watched Damien leave and could not help but sigh with relief. 

‘When did my life become all about pleasing others? When will it end?’ she asked 
herself. 

After the weekend, Nicole resumed her normal routine, going to school during the day, 
and heading to filming in the evening. 

Upon seeing Nicole, Nachelle whispered, “You really do understand Lloyd. As you have 
predicted, his mood has improved significantly today.” 

Nicole allowed herself a tiny smile. “That’s good. You don’t have to worry about him 
anymore.” 

Nachelle then sighed. “As much as I hate to admit it, you’re right. I don’t understand 
Lloyd as well as you do.” 

Due to the fact that Lloyd had been kidnapped at a young age, they had not spent much 
time together, leading very few people in the Holder family to know him well. As for 
Nachelle, she could only give him what he asked for. 

Staring at Nicole, she suddenly felt emotional. “Perhaps you’re the only one who truly 
understands Lloyd. I think that’s why he’s so attached to you.” Nicole fell silent. She 
could sense Lloyd’s feelings for her, but she had already made her stance clear to both 
Lloyd and Nachelle. This time, however, she did not feel the need to explain anything 
any further. After all, Nachelle was just expressing her thoughts. 

“Nicole, don’t blame me for saying this, but sometimes, I really wish you could be with 
Lloyd. Even if… you and Jared annul your marriage or separate. Regardless of your 
reputation or other people’s opinions, I just want Lloyd to be with the person he loves.” 



Not expecting Nachelle to be so bold and straightforward, Nicole sighed, and in a 
serious tone, she replied, “Thank you for your kind intentions, but my heart belongs to 
someone else. I can’t leave Jared. I want to be with the person I love too.” 

Her words left Nachelle speechless. After all, who would not want to be with the person 
they loved? With that said, Nachelle’s gaze grew heavy, as she realized her son’s 
chances were slim. 

“Let’s just focus on filming. At least allow Lloyd to make some fond memories with you,” 
she said with a touch of sadness in her voice. “At least, in this story, give him a perfect 
ending, alright?” 

Understanding Nachelle’s genuine feelings, Nicole felt a sense of empathy for her love 
for Lloyd, and decided to cooperate wholeheartedly with the mother and son duo. ‘Til 
give it my all.” 

With Nicole’s promise, Nachelle felt reassured. 

‘TH get ready then,” she said and left. 

Nicole headed to the makeup room to get ready. By the time she emerged, Lloyd was 
done with his makeup too. They were informed that today’s scenes would feature just 
the two of them. 

As they prepared for the cameras to roll, Lloyd noticed Nicole still rehearsing her lines 
and offered, “Do you want to run through the lines together?” 

Nicole smirked. “There’s no need forthat. In the worst case, we’ll have a NG.” 

She was confident that they would only require one or two takes to get the scene right. 

Lloyd looked at her, impressed. “You’re still so confident.” 

Whether it was completing tasks or acting, Nicole had always exuded a sense of 
security. 

“Of course. To be able to act alongside a movie star, I’ll need to have the skills,” she 
said. 

As a newcomer, repeatedly prompting NGs might attract criticism, and that was not how 
she would go about it. 
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would observe how others shot their scenes. Another advantage was that her acting 
skills as an undercover agent were top-notch. 

Upon receiving Nicole’s praise, Lloyd flashed a slight smile. “You’re too kind. As a 
newcomer, your acting is on par with mine, and everyone admires it.” 

“Thanks for the encouragement,” Nicole modestly replied, shaking her head. 

Lloyd did not say much more, choosing to gaze at Nicole fondly instead. He had been 
feeling a little frustrated, but after not seeing her for a day, he missed her terribly and 
could not help but strike up a conversation. 

Fortunately for him, Nicole was gracious and had not held anything against him. With 
that thought, he felt more at ease. 

Soon, the two began rehearsing their lines, and after a few regular scenes, they moved 
on to a breakup scene. Unexpectedly, as Nicole was turning to leave, Lloyd suddenly 
grabbed her, taking her aback. Due to Jared’s pressure, the production team had 
already changed their scenes, limiting their physical contact to hand-holding. But then, 
Lloyd had altered the scene today by embracing her. 

Nicole wanted to resist, but the cameras were still rolling and nobody seemed to want to 
stop. 

Therefore, she gritted her teeth and kept acting. “Let me go.” 

In return, Lloyd held her tighter. “No, I can’t lose you. Wendy, I misunderstood you. 
Please forgive me one last time.” 

As he uttered the lines, his grip tightened, and his heart pounded. It was the first time he 
had held Nicole so passionately from behind, inhaling her scent and feeling her soft 
body. His longing was overwhelming, stirring restless emotions within. 

It was then that Nicole lost her patience and forcefully broke free from Lloyd’s grasp. 
“Let me go! I will never forgive you!” 

Lloyd hesitated, feeling taken aback. They had been partners before, and he knew 
Nicole’s capabilities surpassed his own. 

In spite of this, he had no choice but to continue acting. “Do you really hate me that 
much?” 

Seeing that everyone was carrying on, Nicole had no choice but to continue as well. 
“Yes, and it’s impossible. Never again.” 



With that, she turned and walked away. 

“Cut!” Nachelle yelled, ending the scene. 

Nicole stopped in her tracks, exhaling with relief. She initially thought that Nachelle 
would question Lloyd about the change to the script, but instead, Nachelle praised 
them. 

“That was great. It should be performed like that. Some emotional scenes had been 
limited due to certain reasons. This scene was supposed to be this way, full of emotion,” 
Nachelle said. 

Nachelle’s words stopped Nicole from voicing her concerns. It seemed that the original 
script had featured this scene, and that Jared had removed it. She was disgusted by the 
feeling, wondering why they had to follow the original script for a scene that had already 
been cut. However, everyone else seemed to accept it, moving on to prepare for the 
next shoot already. 

With that, she had no choice but to endure it for now. After all, it was just a hug, which 
was something common in TV dramas. Still, the thought of being held by Lloyd made 
her inexplicably uncomfortable. 

 


